MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 23RD JULY 2018 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr’s Peter White, Gwyneth Davies, Eifion Smith, Sheena Duller and Lorraine Sanders.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Ifan Jones Evans, Gary Davies and PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Eifion Smith.

Matters Arising;

Pentir Pumlumon;

There are a couple of issues that need to be finalised with Pentir Pumlumon regarding the Miners Bridge and Water Wheel.

Miners Bridge. Correspondence has been ongoing with Wynne Jones of Pentir Pumlumon regarding the bridge following a letter received form Pentir on the 17th May 2017 stating that Natural Resources Wales who currently maintain the bridge will not be continuing this due to budget cuts. Pentir Pumlumon are proposing a meeting between themselves, NRW and the Community Council to discuss the bridge’s future and that the Community Council should take the lead in sourcing funding to maintain the bridge.

The Community Council have made enquiries and sourced information about costings and cannot possibly justify taking this on board themselves due to the costs. The clerk was asked to respond to Pentir’s letter.

Water Wheel, This has been on going for a number of years and even though the Community Council have informed Pentir Pumlumon on a number of occasions that they will not be taking over the maintenance and responsibility for the Water Wheel and no legal document has been signed, the message isn’t getting through to the board.  

The Welsh Mines Preservation Trust have raised concerns about the condition of the wheel and are prepared to carry out some repair work voluntary. However they need permission from the owner before they will do so. Pentir Pumlumon are saying that the community council have ownership.
Therefore the clerk was asked to prepare a letter to be sent out to all directors with a report on the issues with the bridge.
Cllr Peter White has asked to apply for dispensation on this matter as he has an interest with the Welsh Mines Preservation Trust.
Correspondence;

Local Development Plan; The Welsh Government approved the Council’s Delivery Agreement for preparation of the replacement Local Development Plan on 22nd June 2018.  The Delivery Agreement sets out the arrangements for preparation of the replacement LDP, explains how people and organisations will have the opportunity to be involved in its preparation and outlines the Plan delivery timeline. It can be viewed on the LDP section of the Council’s website or, on request, in the County Council Offices at Penmorfa, Aberaeron.
 
As part of the process of preparing the Replacement Local Development Plan, the Council is inviting developers, service providers, landowners and others with an interest in land to submit sites they wish to be considered as allocated sites for development or other uses through the Replacement LDP.  
 
All completed forms and maps must be returned by no later than noon 27 September 2018 by email to ldp@ceredigion.gov.uk or by post to Planning Policy, Neuadd Cyngor, Ceredigion, Penmorfa, Aberaeron, Ceredigion, SA46 0PA. 

Councillors decided to discuss this at the next meeting.

Payments, 

Invoices were received from Mrs Emma Hill for carrying out the Internal Audit, Alun jones for hosting the website and Zurich Insurance.

PCSO John Evans has sent a report on crime in the area to the clerk. No incidents were reported in the community in June and July.

There was no other business, the next meeting will be in September.
